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Dear Friends in Christ,

On December 14, 2020,1 wrote to you to clarify and to reaffirm the judgment of the Doctrine
Committee and the Pro-Life Committee of the USCCB (December 11, 2020) on the moral permissibility
of being immunized by the available vaccines despite their morally compromised but distant origins in
connection with the grave evil of abortion. While these statements speak to the moral permissibility of
being immunized, they do not speak to a mandate for people to be so immunized. These judgments were
reaffirmed by the Congregation of the Doctrine for the Faith (CDF) in the publication of a Note on the
Morality of Using Some Anti-Covid-19 Vaccines on December 21, 2020. Furthermore, on August 18,
2021, Pope Francis released a video in Spanish in which he was accompanied by the Most Reverend Jose
Gomez, Archbishop of Los Angeles, and President of the USCCB, and several other prelates from other
nations exhorting people to be vaccinated against COVlD-19.

During the past several months 1 have received questions from members of the Catholic faithful
in the Diocese of Fort Worth both directly and indirectly as communicated to me through our priests,
deacons, and school administrators regarding other issues of morality around the vaccine for COVlD-19
and the possibility of offering religious exemptions to mandates issued by employers and government
offices at the federal, state, and local levels. I have very seriously taken these matters to prayer and to
consultation with other bishops, theologians, administrators, medical experts, and my priests and legal
counsel. 1 wish to address in this letter some of these questions as they formed amidst our current
circumstances and to provide for some assistance in the sound formation of conscience by faith and
reason.

Q1 Does the Catholic Church teach that medically required immunizations are in
principle immoral?

A1 The Catholic Church does not teach that medically required immunizations are in
principle immoral and thus does not grant exemptions for any theological reason. The
Diocese of Fort Worth and its institutions do not grant nor endorse such religious
exemptions.

Yet, the Church does teach and recognize that there exists the natural human right for a
person to refuse a medically necessary immunization on the well-founded judgment of
one's own conscience. As the CDF wrote on December 21, 2020, "At the same time,
practical reason makes evident that vaccination is not, as a rule, a moral obligation and
that, therefore, it must be voluntary."

THE CATHOLIC CENTER

8oo West Loop 820 South • Fort Worth, Texas 76108-2919 • (817) 560-3500 • Fax (817) 244-8839 • www.hvdioc.ort;

officcotriiclnsiiop''' Kvdioc.ori;








